
 

 

 

 

 

 

Andrew Harris 
Senior Coroner 

London Inner South 

   

 
Dear Mr Harris,  

Re: RCPCH Response to the Inquest Touching the Death of Isabela Suciu 
A Regulation 28 Report – Action to Prevent Future Deaths 

Thank you for sharing a copy of your report with us regarding the tragic and untimely 
passing of Baby Isabela Suciu. We were saddened to read the circumstances surrounding 
Isabela’s death and have discussed with senior colleagues within the RCPCH, and our 
specialty group the British Association of Perinatal Medicine (BAPM).  

Whilst we are unable to comment on the specifics of case, we do support the view of BAPM 
who highlight a gap in evidence on whether the Kaiser Permanente Sepsis Risk Calculator or 
NICE categorical framework is a better tool for determining which babies are most at risk. I 
have attached BAPM’s response here for completeness.  

It is critically important that the National Institute for Health and Care Research funds activities 
seeking to address uncertainties in neonatal care and outcomes.  

The College will be sharing information and suggestions for local improvement from your 
report with our paediatric members via its patient safety portal. Your report will also be 
shared for discussion at the next RCPCH Clinical Quality in Practice committee, where 
further actions may be identified.  

Thank you for reminding us of the importance of this work.  

Our sincere condolences are with Isabela’s family.  

Yours sincerely 

 

RCPCH President 

 

 

 

https://safety.rcpch.ac.uk/


 




